
April 8, 2025 
 
Dear WHO representative, 
 
  I am writing in support of application A-30 Urea- and glycerol-based topical 
moisturizers (emollients) for the treatment of atopic dermatitis to the WHO Essential 
Medicine List. I am writing as a practicing dermatologist. These medications will clearly 
make a difference in the quality of life of many patients with skin disease around the 
world. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
-Bob Dellavalle 
 
-- 
Robert Dellavalle MD, PhD, MSPH (he/him) 
Tenured Professor and Chair 
Endowed Dean's Chair for Scientific Excellence 
Department of Dermatology 
University of Minnesota Medical School | Minneapolis, MN 55455 
US Department of Veterans Affairs  
Dermatology National Executive Program Director 
della056@umn.edu 
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